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advocated. It is also our understanding that the draft articles strike a balance

between two sometimes conflicting values: State sovereignty and the protection

of human rights.

Mr. Chairman,

Portugal has stated previously that the result of the work of the Commission

should be translated into a legally binding instrument, namely into an

international convention. We consider that moving towards a convention allows

States to claim the work of the Commission as their own and apply it as binding

norms, with clear benefit for the protection of the rights of persons affected by

disasters.

In this sense, should this set of draft articles gather a general consensus among

States, we would support submitting it to a Working Group to further analyse

its viability to become an international convention.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.


